GREYSTOKE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
6.30 pm Monday 13th July 2015
Patients Present:

John Walton

Alex Gilmour

Denise Shute
John Austerberry
Surgery Representation:
Dr K Thompson and Jenni Dollman
	
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1
	Apologies:  Pat Lavery, Abbey Telfer, Tricia and Laurie Walker, Norma Barker

Chair:  John Walton

	

	2
	Welcome new members:  We may possibly have 2 new younger members joining us.


	

	3
	Minutes of  previous Meetings
Accepted as a true and accurate record.

	

	4
	Matters Arising
1. T Junction:  NCC has agreed to do a traffic survey.  JW advised that a traffic survey has been done previously.  JD to query with the Town Council, the timescale for this new survey and to ask if this junction is the only route for construction traffic.  JD sent letter to Town Council, no response received so far.  JW advised he had received letter advising planning permission had been granted.  JD to remind Town Council that we are waiting on an acknowledgement of recent letter sent.  Re-agenda for next meeting.
2. PPG Leaflet:  Denise and Jenni have produced a leaflet – for review / approval.  Some amendments to be made.  Leaflet on display now, which will hopefully help recruit new members.

3. PPG Recruitment:  Can PPG recruitment be a standing item in the Gazette?  Yes.  Make recruitment poster for column next to booking in monitor.  Now on display.  JD to check whether we can alter message on jayex board.  Could possibly advertise PPG there. Ashley Shute is very welcome to attend the group.

4. Healthcare Event - Menopause Talk:  All GPs happy for this even to take place.  25th June at 6.30 pm.  Aim for 25 patients.  KT to write letter to patient group, first come first served basis.    JD to email final numbers to the group so they can attend and help with event / promote PPG.  Event was great success and we have enough interest for another session.  KT advised positive feedback received.  Going forward, smaller groups would be better to encourage group discussions.  Lots of medical questions.    Emphasis is on emotional aspect rather than clinical.  There are enough people on waiting list for another 2 sessions.  PPG are happy for future events, probably September onwards.  JW thanked everyone who made it happen.

5. Ideas for next Healthcare Event – JD to see what ‘NHS Awareness Days’ are scheduled in for the year, which will have national resources.  Group to decide if any of these would be appropriate to focus on as next event.  Copy attached.  Men’s Health.  KT to check with partners for possible speakers.  Carry forward to next meeting.

6. Terms of Reference – update?  5.11:  Organise occasional fundraising events to raise finance for medical equipment or other facilities for the benefit of the Practice - Add to next GP agenda.  Ask clinicians if there is any equipment the practice need that the PPG could fundraise for?  The Partners suggest:  Ambulatory BP Machines, Self-Monitoring Machine in Waiting Room, and Visual Display for Young Persons Material.  JD to provide costs to group.  JW had ideas for fund raising: raffle and sponsored cycle event. £150 per BP machine and £1500 for waiting room BP machine.  Noticeboards approx. £100.

7. Mobile Phone Use in Waiting Room – JD to take to GP weekly meeting.  Partners agreed that poster should be made / displayed.

8. Parking is still a problem – JD to raise at next Tenants Group with suggestion of:  When meeting rooms are booked, suggest to attendees that they park off site and encourage walking to Health Centre via a poster campaign.  Monitor over coming months.  JD requested that this is added to next tenants meeting agenda.  Convex mirror needed at exit junction of NHS Health Centre.  JD to contact NCC Highways Dept.
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	5
	RG suggested a ‘Points Raised by Your PPG’ section within Gazette, which shows info coming from the PPG rather than the practice.  May encourage new members.

1. JW to be the first member to write paragraph.  Members to decide who does next, or leave for JW to do?


	

	6
	Any Other Business
1. CQC

Members agreed to attend the surgery at 2pm to meet with the CQC Assessors.  JD to timetable other member’s availability also.
2. Email Contact

JA enquired whether patients could use email contact for clinical questions.  KT advised this is not promoted as we cannot guarantee that emails are looked at on a daily basis and practice would not want to potentially delay treatment or assessment of a medical condition.
3. Summary Care Record
JA enquired at reception about Summary Care Record article in last month’s gazette.  The receptionist was not aware of this.  JD to ensure all staff are briefed and knowledgeable.
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	7
	Date and Time of the next meeting:   6.30 pm, Monday 7th September 2015 at the surgery.

	


